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Last Tuesday the trim trail was officially opened by John Mclaren, our resident Ryder Cup winning golfing caddy!  Rev Clare Shepherd, our new Rector, blessed the newly installed equipment.  Every child held the ribbon surrounding the trim trail, and after it was opened tried a circuit on the apparatus.  We are extremely grateful to the PTA, Cranleigh Lions, our Sports Premium fund and other donations, that have contributed to financing the project.  The governing body has overseen the whole upgrade of the playground, and I’m sure you’ll agree it’s a fantastic play area for all the children to enjoy.  Explorers utilize this area for the majority of their play opportunities as well.
The Fabulous Nobodies gig raised over £700 for the Dove Centre.  Thank you to everyone who supported this governor fundraising event - an enjoyable evening was had by all who attended.

Book Week this year has inspired many children to write poetry, and the focus on rhyme has engaged the whole school.  Working Alongside feedback from parents and relatives has been exceptionally positive, and appreciative of such an opportunity.  Dressing-up day provided many conversations and a chance to respond in depth around a chosen character.

Thank you to everyone who participated in the Harvest Festival service last Sunday.  The congregation always appreciate school participation.

Staff news

I am delighted to share some very happy news that Mrs Stevenson (and her husband Ben) are expecting a baby in early April.  I will, in due course, let you know the class arrangements when Mrs Stevenson starts her maternity leave in March.

Inset Day – Monday 29th October

Please be reminded that the children return to school after half term on Tuesday 30th October.
Tuesday 16th October: Individual Pupil Photos

Please make sure that your child(ren) have their school jumper or cardigan in school for their photo.  If you have pre-school children who are going to be photographed with their sibling, please make sure you are in school by 8.30am.  Entry is through the front door, and the photos will be taken in the Dove Centre.  Many thanks.

PTA Cake Sale: Friday 19th October
The PTA are holding their first cake sale of the new school year, next Friday 19th October. Cakes will be on sale in the playground at pick up time - all cakes will be 50p, so don’t forget to bring your change! More details next week.  Class reps will be sending out request for cakes to all parents.
Flu Immunisation: Friday 2nd November 

The nursing team will be based in the Dove Centre, and will be taking place from 9.30 onwards. Please visit www.nhs.uk/child-flu for more information.  
Parent Consultation Evenings Wednesday 7th November  3.15 – 5.15pm and Thursday 8th November 4.00 – 7.00pm 
The clipboards in the library after half term - please fill in your desired time slot as soon as possible. Many thanks.

Mufti Day for Children in Need: Friday 16th NovemberThe children may come to school in home clothes in return for a £1.00 donation to Children in Need. No dressing up clothes please.  Debbie will also be serving a special meal of fish and chips, with a Pudsey Bear Biscuit for pudding.
David Mann’s Christmas Shopping Evening: Monday 19th November from 7.30 to 9.30pm
The PTA of the Duke of Kent School (PaDoK) together with the PTA’s of Ewhurst and Peaslake Schools are again putting on a Christmas Shopping Evening at Manns of Cranleigh.  Tickets are £5 and include a glass of prosecco or soft drink on arrival; canapés; free entry into the raffle (prizes from Manns, The Richard Onslow and more, drawn at the end of the evening); and half price prosecco at The Richard Onslow after the event.  There will be up to 20% discount on furniture, 20% discount on linen, cards and wrap, and 10% discount off everything else - fashion, toys, gifts, cookware, luggage, homeware etc.  All the money from the tickets we sell comes directly to us, so it’s a great way of fund raising for our school. It is always a lovely evening and a wonderful way of getting into the festive season. You can buy tickets by emailing ewhurstpta@gmail.com and the PTA will be selling them in the playground nearer the time. 

Cherry Class Advent Workshop at Guildford Cathedral: Wednesday 21st November
Cherry class are again attending the Advent Workshop day at Guildford Cathedral, where they will take part in a number of different activities and workshops on the theme of Advent. More information will be sent out at after half term, but we will need parent helpers (DBS checked) so please put the date in your diary.
Book Week Questionnaire and Apple Class Transition Questionnaire

Both these questionnaires are going out today.  We would be grateful if you could return them to the office by Friday 2nd November.  Thank you.
Reception Admission in September 2018: Open Morning Tours for prospective parents

Our next tour on Thursday 1st November is now full, but there are still spaces on the 9.30 and 11.00am tours on Tuesday 13th November, and also the 9.30am tour on Thursday 10th January.  Please pass this information on to friends and family, who will need to contact the office on 01483 277291 or inro@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk to book a place on a tour.
200 Club: URGENT MEMBERSHIP IS REQUIRED.  Thank you to those of you who have already returned forms for the 200 Club, but we need more.  This is an excellent and easy way of raising money for the school, and you may be the lucky monthly winner for only £12.00 a year.  Forms are available from the office.

Christmas Cards 
The PTA are again organising the Christmas cards designed by the children.  The children’s completed designs will be going home on Friday 2nd November (possibly earlier), and must be returned to school, with payment, by WEDNESDAY 7TH NOVEMBER.  IQ are hoping to deliver the cards/wrapping/tags back to us by Friday 7th December.  All queries to Rachel B, please.
Please remember that as a church school, we don’t celebrate Halloween.  I would be grateful if families respect the request that NO Halloween items are brought into school (including Explorers).  Thank you.

Remembrance 2018

Quite a few parents have asked for the ‘knit a poppy’ pattern, so hopefully we may be able to work towards our goal of 100 poppies to celebrate the centenary of the Armistice.  It is a very simple pattern, so please do have a go – you certainly don’t have to be an expert knitter! 
Termly Diary

We are no longer going to put a list of term and event dates at the end of the newsletter, but all dates and information are available on the website under the Diary pencil.  We will only be circulating a termly diary as a paper copy at the beginning of each term.  Yearly term/half term dates have their own pencil on the website.

Pause for thought
Half term is a time for everyone to reflect and refresh ourselves 

before the next busy half term with all of its busy Christmas activities.

Take time to enjoy the marvellous countryside around us by taking a 

walk each day.

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher
Awards  5.10.18 –  Working hard at Harvest Assembly


Star of the Week


Cherry 		Holly		Apple


Huxley		Riley		Chloe


Headteacher’s Award


Ben		Sofia		Elsa


Tyler		Dexter		James M


Grace		Holly		Harvey





Awards  12.10.18 –  Participating in the Reading Challenge














